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TO:               Jeff King - Assistant Department Director (Planning & Development) 

FROM:  Naomi Adkins-Hicks – Cashier’s Office Supervisor (Planning & Development)  

DATE:          October 7, 2024 

SUBJECT:    Summary of South Beaches Benefit District Transportation Impact Fees Advisory Board  
___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Date: 10-2-2024 

Time: 10:05 am 

Location: 2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way Building A 2nd Floor Public Works Conference Room 

Attendees:  

John Coffey- City Manager - Indian Harbour Beach 

Brittany Retherford- City Manager - Satellite Beach 

Marc Bernath-Director - Brevard County Public Works  

Jeff King- Asst. Director - Brevard County Planning & Development 

Naomi Adkins-Hicks- Supervisor – Brevard County Cashier’s Office/Impact Fees  

Bridget Hiser- Lead Cashier – Brevard County Cashier’s/Impact Fees Office  

Summary: 

• The meeting was called to order. 
• John Coffey presented project details regarding a sidewalk connecter project alone Cheyenne 

Drive near Ocean Breeze Elementary School to improve safety.  The requested amount to fund 
the project was $47,905.00.  A motion to approve was made by Marc Bernath and Brittany 
Retherford seconded the motion.  The funding request was unanimously approved to disburse 
the funds. 

 



• Brittany Retherford presented project details regarding the widening of the sidewalks and the
roadway along Jackson Avenue to increase pedestrian and bicycle safety.  The project also
included aesthetic improvements to include the planting of trees along the same route.  The
request amount to fund the project was $572,681.20. A motion to approve was made by John
Coffey and Marc Bernath seconded the motion.  The funding request was unanimously
approved to disburse the funds.

• There was no further business and the meeting was adjourned.
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